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City of Cannon Beach, Planning Department

Attn: Robert St. Clair

stclair@ci.cannon-beach.or.us

(503) 436-8041


April 4th, 2023


Tree Removal Permit Application Review - Tax Lot 51031AA01600


Per your request, I reviewed the Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by Todd Rowley.  
Included in the application was a pre-construction Arborist Report from Board Certified Master 
Arborist, Austin Wienecke.  It is my recommendation the removal request for one tree be 
granted.


The tree is a Sitka spruce (Picea sitchensis), that is approximately 28” in DBH and 75’ tall.  It 
has been requested to be removed to allow for new construction.  I recommend it be granted 
removal based on permit Criteria A. “You are constructing a structure…”.  I recommend a new 
tree be replanted as a replacement.  I also want to stress the importance of protecting the roots 
of the existing trees on this site.  Avoid scarring the trunks of trees and compacting soil as 
much as possible during the building project.  Utilizing durable chainlink fencing to protect 
trees is advised.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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